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ZHA Mission Statement 
The mission of the Zephyrhills Historical Association is to research, gather, and share local historical information with all 
generations, through our literature, programs, and scholarships, and to volunteer assistance to the Zephyrhills Depot Museum and 
WWII Barracks Museum. 

The next Zephyrhills Historical Association meeting will be held on Tuesday, March 6 at 
the Zephyrhills Depot Museum at 39110 South Avenue. Business meeting is scheduled for 
6 p.m. and program at 7 p.m.  Refreshments will be served. 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Speakers 
 

Our guest speaker for the February meeting was Dale Palmer.  He graciously accepted our 
ÉÎÖÉÔÁÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÓÐÅÁË ×ÉÔÈ ÌÅÓÓ ÔÈÁÎ Á ×ÅÅËȭÓ ÎÏÔÉÃÅ ×ÈÅÎ ÏÕÒ ÓÃÈÅÄÕÌÅÄ ÓÐÅÁËÅÒ ×ÁÓ ÕÎÁÂÌÅ ÔÏ ÂÅ 
with us.    He graduated from Zephyrhills High School in 1969, where he played basketball and 
baseball.  He was also Junior Class President the year we put on possibly the best Prom ever!  
Dale talked about all of this as well as reflecting on growing up and teaching in a small town, as 
Zephyrhills was at the time.  He was a teacher and coach at ZHS for thirty-three years.  He is 
now retired.  His wife, Ellen, was also in attendance.  We enjoyed his presentation very much. 
 
Bobby Winters, who was scheduled for February, will be our speaker at the March meeting.  He 
probably needs nÏ ÉÎÔÒÏÄÕÃÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÒÅÁÄÅÒÓ ÏÆ ÔÈÉÓ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒȢ  (ÅȭÓ Á ÌÉÆÅÌÏÎÇ ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ ÏÆ 
Zephyrhills, a graduate of ZHS, and he and his family has been a big part of the growth of our 
fair community over the years.  We look forward to hearing from him.  Come and join us. 
 

 

Jeff Miller  

Pasco County Historian 

For a walk down memory lane visit 

www.fivay.org 

Please consider contributing old photos for the 

website. 

My email address is on the opening page 

http://www.fivay.org/
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Monthly Dinne r Out  
Several members meet for dinner at a local 
ÒÅÓÔÁÕÒÁÎÔ ÏÎÃÅ Á ÍÏÎÔÈȢ  7Å ÍÅÅÔ ÁÔ υ Ïȭ 
clock on Friday, a week and three days after 
our regularly scheduled meeting.  This past 
month we met at Scotland Yard and had the 
best turn-out ever.  We enjoyed good food, 
good service, and wonderful conversation.  
Our meeting place varies each month.  
Usually whoever is having a birthday in that 
ÍÏÎÔÈ ÇÅÔÓ ÔÏ ÄÅÃÉÄÅ ×ÈÅÒÅ ×Å ÍÅÅÔȢ  )ÔȭÓ 
great fun! 
 

 

  

 

Editor:  Jerry Pricher, 5138 20th Street, Zephyrhills, FL  33542 
Phone:  813-788-2547 email:  jerry@pricher.net 

 Executive Board  
 

President  Cris White 
Vice President  Jerry Pricher 
Secretary  Margie Partain 
Treasurer  Jo White 
Alternate  Patty Thompson 
 

Board  Members  
 

Nathan Geiger 
Bill Kustes 
Bob Porter 

Penny Porter 
 

 Committees  
 

Ads for Tracks  Patty Thompson 
  Vera Chenkin 
Hospitality   Rose McKell 
Hospitality   Gail Geiger 
Newsletter  Jerry Pricher 
  Clereen Brunty 
Programs  Irene Dobson 
Scholarship  Margie Partain 
  Jerry Pricher 
 

 

Boardwalk Boosters  
 

Dick Tucker 
Greg First 
Bill Kustes 

James McElwee 
George Boone 

Mary Helen Claque 
Jim Satterfield 
Roselyn McKell 
Clereen Brunty 
Terry Lindsey 

Maurice Humphries 
Polly Humphries 

Vicki Elkins 
Gina King Granger 

 
Scholarship Boosters  

 
James & Jean Kaylor 

Rick Moore, MD 
Jerry Pricher 

Betty Hall 
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Great find in Time capsule as the  

Zephyrhills First United Methodist Church  

celebrates 100 years 

 

by Clereen Brunty 

 

In 1912 what started with 26 charter members meeting with the Rev. N.J. Hawley in the Grand Army of 

the Republic hall (GAR), now known as the Zephyrhills American Legion hall, has grown into a church 

that is more than 1,000 members strong. On Sunday, January 22, 

2012 church community members celebrated the Zephyrhills First 

United Methodist Church's past, present and future. The current 

pastor, Rev. Ken Minton is now the 33rd pastor of the church which 

is located on 5th Avenue. Roger Lyman Sibley, Sr., who was 9 years 

old when his family moved to Zephyrhills and 1933 graduate of 

Zephyrhills High School, was the construction superintendent for the current sanctuary that opened on 

June 13, 1963. 

 

While they say it's the people who make up the church, they are also pleased that pieces of the past, such 

as stained-glass windows, wooden chairs and, of course, the original bell, are spread out throughout 

buildings on the church campus in the heart of downtown. The bell is the same one that rang from the 

belfry of the original 1914 sanctuary on 10th Street, where the church's parking lot now sits. 

 

As part of the celebration a time capsule, buried on the cornerstone of the Methodist Church which was 

moved from the original sanctuary when the new sanctuary was built, was opened and marvelous items 

were found including letters and booklets dated 1914 even though the congregation was started in 1912.  

Amongst these items was a significant piece of Zephyrhills history when a January 27, 1910 edition of the 

Zephyrhills Colonist was found inside. As long as history has been recorded, the Zephyrhills Colonist, now 

The Zephyrhills News, was always believed the first edition was printed on 

October 5, 1911 per copy of the Zephyrhills Colonist noted as Vol. 1 No. 1. The 

1910 copy was noted as Vol. 1 No. 3 showing that the number must have been 

restarted with the 1911 edition and believed to have been done when the new 

publisher, George H. Gibson of Nebraska was invited by Capt. H.B. Jeffries to 

ÓÔÁÒÔ Á ȰÆÕÌÌ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅȱ ÐÁÐÅÒ ×ÉÔÈ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÎÅ×Ó ÏÆ ÉÎÔÅÒÅÓÔ Ȣ 

(Continued on page 5 ) 
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In Memory of 
 

Ryals Furniture Exchange  
And Great Parents 

Powell & Maude Ryals  
 

From son James 
 

God Bless America 

 

Rosemary Trottman 
Zephyrhills Historical Association 

$1000 ZHS Student Scholarship 

Contribute Today! 
 

 

World War II Barracks Museum  

 

The Zephyrhills Barracks Museum is a military museum in Zephyrhills, Florida. It is best known for its 

World War II exhibits.  The City of Zephyrhills has always been known for its connection to air-based 

activities. Dubbed as the Skydive City, which is one of the largest skydiving drop zones in the world, it 

ÓÈÏÕÌÄÎȭÔ ÂÅ ÓÕÒÐÒÉÓÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÉÔÓ ÈÉÓÔÏÒÙ ÈÁÓ Á ÌÏÔ ÔÏ ÄÏ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÁÔȢ )Ô ×ÁÓ ÁÃÔÕÁÌÌÙ ÈÏÍÅ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ σÒÄ !ÒÍÙ !ÉÒ 

&ÏÒÃÅ "ÁÓÅ 5ÎÉÔ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÁÓ Á ÐÁÒÔ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ !ÉÒ 5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙȭÓ !ÒÍÙ !ÉÒ &ÏÒÃÅÓ 3ÃÈÏÏÌ ÏÆ !ÐÐÌÉÅÄ 4ÁÃÔÉÃÓȢ  $ÕÅ ÔÏ 

this kind of heritage, the Zephyrhills Barracks 

Museum became necessary to preserve and share 

this part of local history. The site is also known as 

the Zephyrhills World War II Barracks Museum and 

the Zephyrhills Restored Barracks Museum. 

 

The weekend of February 17, 18, & 19 saw an influx of visitors to the 

Museum as folks came from all around.  Some brought artifacts with 

them, and others just came to marvel in the memories.  ZHA member 

John Bolender was very pleased with this years turn-out. 
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(Brunt y Article continue from page 3) 

The 1910 edition may be the only copy in existence as many of the old 

papers and microfilm are missing entire years. This is an incredible find! 

The 1910 edition primarily talked about real estate property available for 

sale. It was a way to entice northern residents to settle in Zephyrhills 

where it offered rich soil, warm climate and reasonably priced property. 

Five acre tracts were sold for $50. 

 

At the end of the year the church plans to place some of the original items, 

as well as new items, back into the capsule for future generations to open 

in the next 100 years. You can imagine what new history discoveries that 

generation will find!  

 

Founders Day Parade 
The Zephyrhills Historical Association will be represented in thiÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ &ÏÕÎÄÅÒÓ $ÁÙ 0ÁÒÁÄÅȢ  #ÌÅÒÅÅÎ 
Brunty chaired a committee to organize our part.  Bob Porter has arranged to have several vintage cars to 
form the nucleus of our entry.  Members are invited to walk in the parade and will be sporting newly 
acquired ZHA T-Shirts for the occasion.  )Î ÁÄÄÉÔÉÏÎȟ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȭÓ 'ÒÁÎÄ -ÁÒÓÈÁÌ ÉÓ 'ÒÅÇ &ÉÒÓÔȟ :(! -ÅÍÂÅÒȢ  
Set your calendars for March 10, 2012! 
 

ZHA Scholarship Fundraiser at Ci Ciôs Pizza  

4ÕÅÓÄÁÙȟ &ÅÂÒÕÁÒÙ ςρȟ ×ÁÓ ÏÕÒ ÎÉÇÈÔ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÔÏ ÂÕÓ ÔÁÂÌÅÓ ÁÔ #É #ÉȭÓ 0izza.  Patty Thompson, Gail 
Geiger, Rex & Val Hiatt, and Cris & Jo White were the staff.  I am told more than $150 in tips was collected, 
and that fun was had by all.  Our night for next month is already set for March 19.  Make your plans to 
come to work oÒ ÃÏÎÔÒÉÂÕÔÅȢ  )ÔȭÓ ÆÏÒ Á ÖÅÒÙ ÇÏÏÄ ÃÁÕÓÅȢ 
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Dinner ɀ Scotland Yard ɀ February 17, 2012 

 
Cut along line and return with payment 

 

 
You are invited to join the Zephyrhills Historical 

Association for a journey down the 
 "Tracks of Time"  

   

Name:    Make checks payable to: 

Company Name:    
Zephyrhills Historical 

Association  

 (Please include business card if advertising)   

Address:    Mail to: 

City, State, Zip:    
ZHA Membership  
c/o Jerry Pricher  

   5138 20th Street  

Phone: (                  )  Zephyrhills, FL  33542  
    

Email:     

Date:   Fiscal year - Jan thru Dec 

                                           _____Annual Membership ($15 per year)   

                                           _____Boardwalk Booster ɉΑ  υ ÁÄÄȭÌ ×ÉÔÈ !ÎÎÕÁÌɊ   

                                           _____Advertisement ($15 per year)   

                                           _____Scholarship Fund (Any Contribution)   
 


